FLORIDA GOLD COAST CHAPTER NO. 60

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF WATCH & CLOCK COLLECTORS

July 2004

MEETING NOTICE July 18, 2004

- Mart will open at 9:30AM
- Business Meeting at 11:30AM

FUTURE MEETING DATES: September 19, 2004 October 17, 2004 November 21, 2004

Mark your calendars!!!!!

ATTENTION: All Chapter 60 members will receive one <u>free</u> mart table. So, bring all your stuff to sell. You must show your 2004 (yellow) Chapter 60 membership card to obtain free table.

Your NAWCC National Membership card is required to gain admittance.

EDUCATIONAL CLASSES

We are taking preliminary reservations for a new four day (4) class:

Conservation, Repair, & Fabrication of Boulle Work (Buhl). Price is \$225 for NAWCC members, and \$250 for Non-NAWCC members.

<u>F100 & F101</u> – please sign up for these great field suitcase courses. Please contact Joe Cohen at 954/917-4676 for further information.

NOMINATIONS

Over the years, many of the same people (getting older and more tired) have worked diligently to maintain and enhance the success of our club. All of their efforts are deeply appreciated and we trust they will remain involved in our future. However, as time has passed, we have become more computer savvy and dependent. Thanks to people like our current president, Craig Grosby, new methods of preparing our newsletters and communicating with our membership, via email, have made communication more effective and far less expensive. These advances and future enhancements will require knowledge and new skills many of us "old-timers" lack to some degree. In addition, NEW IDEAS will be needed in order to continue our reputation of "educational excellence." This is not to say that things that have worked well for this club in the past (i.e., suitcase programs) will not continue, but we will also need new ways to stimulate interest among our membership in the areas of education, marts and meetings and attract new members..

THIS IS YOUR CHANCE! We would like to present a slate of officer/director candidates to our membership with some NEW FACES AND NEW NAMES to take the club into the future; with the help of those of us who intend to continue to contribute as we can. We also need to develop a "LINE OF SUCCESSION" whereby we can move officers along through the Board and into positions of increasing authority. None of the positions require an inordinate amount of your time and no financial commitment. You can usually recruit another member for help from time to time. All we ask is that if you can commit to these jobs that you will stick with them and perform them fully. With YOUR INVOLVEMENT AND HELP our club will continue its success; provided by the dedication of many good people over the years!

Please contact one of the following committee members, either at our next meeting or the numbers below, if you are willing to get involved in helping YOUR CLUB!

Thanks

Charlie Banks (954)523-8426 0

or

Bob Spinney (954)926-0222

2005 NATIONAL

Here is your opportunity to you're your tables for the 2005 National. Please come to the meeting to register and pick your tables.

CHAPTER OFFICERS/DIRECTORS

2004

Pres. Craig Grosby 954/553-4252

VP: Dan Toth 305/821-2527

Rec. Sec: Ann Banks 954/523-8426

Corr. Sec. Cliff Taylor 954/433-3278

Tres: Gunter Diehl 954/966-6052

Srgt. At Arms:

Wayne Voumallis 954/455-0093

Dir.: Charlie Banks 954/523-8426

Dir.: Joe Cohen 954/917-4676